
M A J O R  P H A S E

For this edition of Renaissance, I will be

providing insights on: 

(1) How we will be standardising Ward and Bed

nomenclature.

(2) Temporary areas 

      - NICL 

      - A&E

(3) Hoarding Plans

(4) Completed Site Handover

(5) Plan for New sheltered linkway to Lucky

Plaza from Mount Elizabeth Medical Centre.

In the last edition of Renaissance, we updated that July

2023 will see the next major phases of hoardings being

erected progressively at Block C while some of the

previous hoardings will also be progressively removed

with the completion of various sites. We will update on

the removal of the hoardings in subsequent editions.
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STANDARDISATION
NEW LOOK

Preparing for Consistency 

With the right-siting and

rationalization of clinical assets, there

is a need to rationalize how we name

our wards and beds to accommodate

the new way-finding and operational

flows for patients, visitors, doctors

and staff. These will progressively be

incorporated into new signages

around the hospital and in public

areas.

The Intensive Care Unit (ICU) will be

the first to adopt the new

nomenclature in August 2023.

Mock up & Work in Progress

Signage Planning



NON-INVASIVE CARDIAC LAB (NICL)

Temporary Areas

Temporary relocation of Non-Invasive Cardiac Lab (NICL)
Operational from 19 July 2023

NICL services will be distributed across two new locations on Level 5.

NICL Block C Level 5 (formally Victoria Lounge) services:

•        Patient Registration and Billing

•        Electroencephalography (EEG)

•        Lung Function Test

 

NICL Block B Level 5 (formally Nursing Administration Office) services:

•        Transoesophageal Echocardiography (TEE)

•        Electrocardiogram (ECG)

•        Echocardiogram Stress Test

Before / During renovation After



ACCIDENT & EMERGENCY

Patient Registration and

Cashier Counter

Resuscitation Room at

previous Observation Bay

Temporary Areas

Temporary relocation of Accident & Emergency Department (A&E)
Operational from 19 July 2023

Specialist / Phlebotomist

to approach Nurse

Station.

Same area for our

patients who do not

require isolation. 

A&E services is now located outside Hospital Main Lobby on Level 2 (formerly

Fever Tent). 

We are currently working on the permit to air-condition our A&E.

Area for our patients who

require isolation.. 



Lobby C at L2

CLOSURE OF ACCESS AT LEVEL 1

Closure Detai ls :

Effective Date:  7th August 2023

Expected Duration:  17th November

2023

Affected Area:  Entire corr idor from 

Level 1  Block B Lift  Lobby

Human Traffic Diversion and Operation
Flow:
Main corridor in frontof the Lift lobby will
be inaccessible to human traffic, except
in the case of a fire emergency. 

Access to Lifts M & N at Level 1:
There will be no access to Lifts M & N at 
Level 1 for all individuals entering from 
Block B Entrance. 

Wheelchair Accessibility:
Lifts M & N at Level 1 will no longer be
accessible to wheelchair-assisted patients
if they are dropped off at Block B
Entrance. 
They will be required to use the MEMC
lifts, where they can transfer to the
Hospital area at Level 2.

Ambulance Drop-Off: 
All ambulance drop-offs should be
directed to the Hospital Main Lobby at
Level 2 till 17 November 2023.

Availability of Staircase: 
The staircase beside the security office
will remain available for use as an
alternate means of access.

Construction & Demarcated Lines III

Hoarding Plans III

Commencing from 7th August 2023 and ltill 17th November 2023, we will expand the

existing hoarding at Level 1 Block B Lift Lobby. 

This extension is necessary to facilitate various essential activities, including complex

M&E work, service diversions, delivery & installation of new lifts, and fire compliance work

for the Protected Lift Lobby.



BASEMENT BUNKER

M&E SHAFT

SERVER ROOM

Completion of New Decay Tanks for

Nuclear Medicine

Testing & Commissioning will be done

upon completion of New Hot Lab and

New Isotope Room in 2024. 

 12 Carpark lots have been made

available as of 25 July 2023

Part of Carpark hoardings under Phase 2

at Level 1A & 1B are removed. 

Site Handover I

New Decay Tank

AT CARPARK LEVELS 1A AND 1B

In compliance with latest fire-safety and

building code, new M&E, smoke

ventilation & wall strengthening have

been done at Basement, Level 1 carpark &

Level 2 (ex-garden).

New M&E

In the next 6 months, our IT vendor will

commence works on the new server room.

Inside of New Location for

Server room

AT LEVEL 2



FROM LUCKY PLAZA TO
MOUNT ELIZABETH
MEDICAL CENTRE
(MEMC)

In August 2023, a new sheltered linkway

will be constructed to link MEMC to 

Lucky Plaza. 

To be constructed in phases, this project is

supported, and approved, by our MCST

Council in partnership with the Land

Transport Authority (LTA).NEW
COVERED
LINKWAY

Covered Linkway


